

## Viral Lockdown 2020: An Alternative Timeline on the COVID-19 Pandemic

The following is an alternative timeline of the COVID-19 using the official World Health Organisation (WHO) Timeline, a timeline created by Global Research (GR) based in Canada followed by additional dates provided by Ihsanic Intelligence (I-I).

**(WHO)** marks the official timeline of the World Health Organisation (WHO): https://www.who.int/news-room/detail/27-04-2020-who-timeline---covid-19

(**GR**) marks the timeline provided by Global Research (GR) based in Canada: https://www.globalresearch.ca/ncov-2019-coronavirus-time-line/5705776

(I-I) marks additional dates provided by Ihsanic Intelligence (I-I).

25 May 2010 (I-I): The Rockefeller Foundation with the Global Business Network in May 2010 publishes its report, <u>'Scenarios for the Future of Technology and International Development'</u>, which focused on potential scenarios about the future to 2030, where challenges and opportunities can be envisaged, at the nexus between technology and international development. One of these scenarios was called 'LOCK STEP'. LOCK STEP is a scenario in which there is a world of tighter top-down government control and more authoritarian leadership, with limited innovation and growing citizen pushback. These are quotes from the report:

- In 2012, the pandemic that the world had been anticipating for years finally hit. Unlike 2009's H1N1, this new influenza strain originating from wild geese was extremely virulent and deadly. Even the most pandemic-prepared nations were quickly overwhelmed when the virus streaked around the world, infecting nearly 20 percent of the global population and killing 8 million in just seven months, the majority of them healthy young adults. The pandemic also had a deadly effect on economies: international mobility of both people and goods screeched to a halt, debilitating industries like tourism and breaking global supply chains. Even locally, normally bustling shops and office buildings sat empty for months, devoid of both employees and customers.
- The pandemic blanketed the planet though disproportionate numbers died in Africa, Southeast Asia, and Central America, where the virus spread like wildfire in the absence of official containment protocols.
- But even in developed countries, containment was a challenge. The United States's initial policy of "strongly discouraging" citizens from flying proved deadly in its leniency, accelerating the spread of the virus not just within the U.S. but across borders.
- However, a few countries did fare better China in particular. The Chinese government's quick imposition and enforcement of mandatory quarantine for all citizens, as well as its instant and near-hermetic sealing off of all borders, saved



millions of lives, stopping the spread of the virus far earlier than in other countries and enabling a swifter post-pandemic recovery.

- China's government was not the only one that took extreme measures to protect its citizens from risk and exposure. During the pandemic, national leaders around the world flexed their authority and imposed airtight rules and restrictions, from the mandatory wearing of face masks to body-temperature checks at the entries to communal spaces like train stations and supermarkets. Even after the pandemic faded, this more authoritarian control and oversight of citizens and their activities stuck and even intensified. In order to protect themselves from the spread of increasingly global problems from pandemics and transnational terrorism to environmental crises and rising poverty leaders around the world took a firmer grip on power.
- At first, the notion of a more controlled world gained wide acceptance and approval. Citizens willingly gave up some of their sovereignty and their privacy to more paternalistic states in exchange for greater safety and stability. Citizens were more tolerant, and even eager, for top-down direction and oversight, and national leaders had more latitude to impose order in the ways they saw fit. In developed countries, this heightened oversight took many forms: biometric IDs for all citizens, for example, and tighter regulation of key industries whose stability was deemed vital to national interests. In many developed countries, enforced cooperation with a suite of new regulations and agreements slowly but steadily restored both order and, importantly, economic growth.
- By 2025, people seemed to be growing weary of so much top-down control and letting leaders and authorities make choices for them. Wherever national interests clashed with individual interests, there was conflict. Sporadic pushback became increasingly organized and coordinated, as disaffected youth and people who had seen their status and opportunities slip away largely in developing countries incited civil unrest... Even those who liked the greater stability and predictability of this world began to grow uncomfortable and constrained by so many tight rules and by the strictness of national boundaries. The feeling lingered that sooner or later, something would inevitably upset the neat order that the world's governments had worked so hard to establish.

http://www.nommeraadio.ee/meedia/pdf/RRS/Rockefeller%20Foundation.pdf

March 2015 (I-I): Co-founder of the Bill & Melinda Gates foundation, and healthcare and vaccine philanthropist Bill Gates gives a TED talk in Vancouver, Canada, titled "The next outbreak: We're not ready", the stating that world governments are not ready for a virus pandemic.

https://www.ted.com/talks/bill gates the next outbreak we re not ready?language= en

January 12, 2017 (I-I): Dr. Anthony S. Fauci, director of the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases (NIAID) since 1984, speaks at "Pandemic Preparedness in the Next US Presidential Administration," a gathering of students and global health experts from academia, government and advocacy at Georgetown University, USA, and encourages the incoming Trump administration to plan accordingly saying that "If there's one message that I want to leave with you today based on my experience, it is that there is



no question that there will be a challenge to the coming administration in the arena of infectious diseases", and the "there is no doubt they will be faced with the challenges their predecessors were faced with" and that "we will definitely get surprised in the next few years."

https://gumc.georgetown.edu/gumc-stories/global-health-experts-advise-advance-planning-for-inevitable-pandemic/

https://www.healio.com/infectious-disease/emerging-

diseases/news/online/%7B85a3f9c0-ed0a-4be8-9ca2-8854b2be7d13%7D/fauci-no-doubt-trump-will-face-surprise-infectious-disease-outbreak

**30 November 2017 (I-I):** Researchers from the Wuhan Institute of Virology published a paper titled "Discovery of a rich gene pool of bat SARS-related coronaviruses provides new insights into the origin of SARS coronavirus" which is funded partially by the EcoHealth Alliance, which between 2014 and 2019, was awarded a series of grants totaling approximately \$3.7 million by the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases (a division of the National Institutes of Health), which has its director Dr. Anthony Fauci, to study the "risk of future coronavirus (CoV) emergence from wildlife using in-depth field investigations across the human-wildlife interface in China."

https://www.niaid.nih.gov/about/director

https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-8211291/U-S-government-gave-3-7million-grant-Wuhan-lab-experimented-coronavirus-source-bats.html

https://www.snopes.com/fact-check/obama-admin-wuhan-lab-grant/

**20 November 2018 (I-I):** 'The Economist' magazine publishes its annual preview, 'The World in 2019' which features pangolins on the cover. On 26 March, 2020, BBC News states smuggled pangolins have been found to carry viruses closely related to COVID-19. <a href="https://shop.economist.com/products/the-world-in-2019">https://shop.economist.com/products/the-world-in-2019</a> <a href="https://www.bbc.com/news/science-environment-52048195">https://www.bbc.com/news/science-environment-52048195</a>

**24 May 2019 (I-I):** The Public Health Agency of Canada (PHAC) on 24 May 2019 refers an "administrative matter" of a possible "policy breach" to Royal Canadian Mounted Police (RCMP) that resulted in the removal of two Chinese research scientists — wife Xiangguo Qiu and husband Keding Cheng — and several international students on 5 July 2019, as reported by the Canadian Broadcasting Corporation (CBC) on 17 July 2019. Dr. Xiangguo Qiu, who helped develop a treatment for the Ebola virus, her husband Keding Cheng, a biologist who has published papers on coronavirus strains such as SARS-CoV, and Chinese students working under them had their security access revoked for Canada's only level-4 lab, a facility equipped for research on the deadliest diseases.

https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/manitoba/chinese-researcher-escorted-from-infectious-disease-lab-amid-rcmp-investigation-1.5211567 https://factcheck.afp.com/chinese-spies-did-not-steal-deadly-coronavirus-canada

5 July 2019 (I-I): The Royal Canadian Mounted Police remove and revoke access of two Chinese research scientists — wife Xiangguo Qiu and husband Keding Cheng — and several international students on 5 July 2019, following a referral from the Public Health Agency of Canada (PHAC) about an "administrative matter" of a possible "policy breach". Dr. Xiangguo Qiu, who helped develop a treatment for the Ebola virus, her husband Keding Cheng, a biologist who has published papers on coronavirus strains such as SARS-CoV, and Chinese students working under them had their security



access <u>revoked</u> for Canada's only level-4 lab, a facility equipped for research on the deadliest diseases.

https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/manitoba/chinese-researcher-escorted-from-infectious-disease-lab-amid-rcmp-investigation-1.5211567 https://factcheck.afp.com/chinese-spies-did-not-steal-deadly-coronavirus-canada

11 September 2019 (I-I): Brian Rose of LondonReal. TV interviews conspiracy researcher David Icke about his latest book, '9/11 - THE TRIGGER: THE LIE THAT CHANGED THE WORLD" about the attacks on the US on September 11, 2001.

https://londonreal.tv/david-icke-9-11-the-trigger-the-lie-that-changed-the-world-who-really-did-it-and-why/

19 September 2019 (I-I): The ID2020 Alliance at their 2019 Summit, entitled "Rising to the Good ID Challenge", on 19 September 2019 in New York, USA, decided to roll out their program in 2020, directly linking vaccinations with digital identity. Their digital identity program will be tested with the government of Bangladesh. GAVI, the Vaccine Alliance, the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation, and "partners from academia and humanitarian relief" are part of the pioneer party. Digital identity is a computerised record of who a person is, stored in a registry. It is used, in this case, to keep track of who has received vaccination. A partnership was also formed earlier this year between Gavi, NEC, and Simprints to use biometrics to improve vaccine coverage in developing nations. (This post was updated at 4:58pm on March 26, 2020 to clarify that the program is intended to allow people to receive vaccination and prove they have received it, not to track individuals, as claimed by some conspiracy theorists.)

https://id2020.org/summit/2019-id2020-summit

https://www.biometricupdate.com/201909/id2020-and-partners-launch-program-to-provide-digital-id-with-vaccines

https://www.globalresearch.ca/coronavirus-causes-effects-real-danger-agenda-id2020/5706153

https://id2020.org/summit/2019-id2020-summit

**September 2019 (GR):** The official US-WHO position is that the coronavirus originated in Wuhan, Hubei Province and was first discovered in late December. This statement is questioned by <u>Chinese and Japanese virologists who claim</u> the virus originated in the US. A renowned Taiwanese virologist pointed to evidence that the virus <u>could have originated</u> at an earlier stage, stating: "We must look to September of 2019".

**18-27 October 2019 (GR):** Wuhan 2019, the CISM Sport Military World Games: Chinese media intimates (without corroborating evidence) that the coronavirus could have been brought to China "from a foreign source" during the CISM Military World Games. 10,000 *soldiers* from 109 countries will participate. 200 American military personnel participated in this 10-day event.

Official website: en.wuhan2019mwg.cn.

Wikipedia: <a href="https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/2019\_Military\_World\_Games">https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/2019\_Military\_World\_Games</a>

US Government: <a href="https://www.defense.gov/Explore/Spotlight/CISM-Military-World-Games/">https://www.defense.gov/Explore/Spotlight/CISM-Military-World-Games/</a>

October 18 2019 (GR): Event 201, New York. Coronavirus nCoV-2019 Simulation and Emergency Preparedness Task Force, John Hopkins Bloomberg School of Health



Security. Big Pharma-Big Money Simulation Exercise sponsored by WEF and Gates Foundation:

Simulation Exercise of a coronavirus epidemic which results in 65 million dead. Supported by the World Economic Forum (WEF) representing the interests of Financial institutions, the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation representing Big Pharma:

In October 2019, the Johns Hopkins Center for Health Security hosted a pandemic tabletop exercise called Event 201 with partners, the World Economic Forum and the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation. ... For the scenario, we modeled a fictional coronavirus pandemic, but we explicitly stated that it was not a prediction.

Instead, the exercise served to highlight preparedness and response challenges that would likely arise in a very severe pandemic. We are not now predicting that the nCoV-2019 outbreak will kill 65 million people.

Although our tabletop exercise included a mock novel coronavirus, the inputs we used for modeling the potential impact of that fictional virus are not similar to nCoV-2019. "We are not now predicting that the nCoV-2019 [which was also used as the name of the simulation] outbreak will kill 65 million people.

Although our tabletop exercise included a mock novel coronavirus, the inputs we used for modeling the potential impact of that fictional virus are not similar to nCoV-2019."

Several of the occurrences of the nCoV-2019 exercise coincided with what really happened. In the Event 201 Simulation of a Coronavirus Pandemic, a 15% collapse of financial markets had been "simulated".

It was not "predicted" according to the organizers and sponsors of the event.

Private sector initiative. Participation of corporate execs, foundations, financial institutions, Banks, Big Pharma, CIA, CDC, China's CDC. No health officials (with exception of CDC and China CDC) present on behalf of national governments or the WHO. The simulation exercise was held on the same day as the opening of the CISM World Military Sports Games in Wuhan.

Website: https://www.centerforhealthsecurity.org/event201/

17 November 2019 (I-I): The first case of someone suffering from COVID-19 can be traced back to 17 November, according to media reports on unpublished Chinese government data.

https://www.theguardian.com/world/2020/mar/13/first-covid-19-case-happened-in-november-china-government-records-show-report

- 31 December 2019 (WHO): Wuhan Municipal Health Commission, China, reported a cluster of cases of pneumonia in Wuhan, Hubei Province. A novel coronavirus was eventually identified / (GR): First cases of pneumonia detected and reported in Wuhan, Hubei Province.
- **1 January 2020 (WHO):** WHO had set up the IMST (Incident Management Support Team) across the three levels of the organization: headquarters, regional headquarters and country level, putting the organization on an emergency footing for dealing with the outbreak / **(GR):** Chinese health authorities close the Huanan Seafood Wholesale Market after Western media reports that wild animals sold there may have been the source of the virus. This initial assessment was subsequently refuted by Chinese scientists.
- **4 January 2020 (WHO):** WHO <u>reported on social media</u> that there was a cluster of pneumonia cases with no deaths in Wuhan, Hubei province.



- **5 January 2020 (WHO):** WHO published our <u>first Disease Outbreak News</u> on the new virus. This is a flagship technical publication to the scientific and public health community as well as global media. It contained a risk assessment and advice, and reported on what China had told the organization about the status of patients and the public health response on the cluster of pneumonia cases in Wuhan.
- 7 January 2020 (GR): Chinese authorities "identify a new type of virus" which was isolated on 7 January. The coronavirus was named 2019-nCoV by the WHO exactly the same name as that adopted in the WEF-Gates-John Hopkins October 18, 2019 simulation exercise.
- 10 January 2020 (WHO): WHO issued a comprehensive package of technical guidance online with advice to all countries on how to detect, test and manage potential cases, based on what was known about the virus at the time. This guidance was shared with WHO's regional emergency directors to share with WHO representatives in countries. Based on experience with SARS and MERS and known modes of transmission of respiratory viruses, infection and prevention control guidance were published to protect health workers recommending droplet and contact precautions when caring for patients, and airborne precautions for aerosol generating procedures conducted by health workers.
- 11 January 2020 (GR) The Wuhan Municipal Health Commission announces the first death caused by the coronavirus.
- 12 January 2020 (WHO): China publicly shared the genetic sequence of COVID-19.
- **13 January 2020 (WHO):** Officials confirm a case of <u>COVID-19 in Thailand</u>, the first recorded case outside of China.
- 14 January 2020 (WHO): WHO's technical lead for the response noted in a press briefing there may have been limited human-to-human transmission of the coronavirus (in the 41 confirmed cases), mainly through family members, and that there was a risk of a possible wider outbreak. The lead also said that human-to-human transmission would not be surprising given our experience with SARS, MERS and other respiratory pathogens.
- **20-21 January 2020 (WHO):** WHO experts from its China and Western Pacific regional offices conducted a brief field visit to Wuhan.
- 21-24 January 2020 (GR): Consultations at the World Economic Forum, Davos, Switzerland under auspices of the Coalition for Epidemic Preparedness Innovations (CEPI) for development of a vaccine program. CEPI is a WEF-Gates partnership. With support from CIPI, Seattle based Moderna will manufacture an mRNA vaccine against 2019-nCoV, "The Vaccine Research Center (VRC) of the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases (NIAID), part of NIH, collaborated with Moderna to design the vaccine."

Note: The development of a 2019 nCoV vaccine was announced at Davos, 2 weeks after the January 7, 2020 announcement, and barely a week prior to the official launching of the WHO's Worldwide Public Health emergency on January 30. The WEF-Gates-CEPI Vaccine Announcement precedes the WHO Public Health Emergency (PHEIC).



- **22 January 2020 (WHO):** WHO mission to China issued a <u>statement</u> saying that there was evidence of human-to-human transmission in Wuhan but more investigation was needed to understand the full extent of transmission.
- **22 January 2020 (GR):** Members of the WHO Emergency Committee "expressed divergent views on whether this event constitutes a PHEIC or not".
- 23 January 2020 (WHO): The WHO Director-General convened an Emergency Committee (EC) under the International Health Regulations (IHR 2005) to assess whether the outbreak constituted a public health emergency of international concern. The independent members from around the world could not reach a consensus based on the evidence available at the time. They asked to be reconvened within 10 days after receiving more information.
- **28 January 2020 (WHO):** A senior WHO delegation led by the Director-General <u>travelled to Beijing to meet China's leadership</u>, learn more about China's response, and to offer any technical assistance. While in Beijing, Dr. Tedros agreed with Chinese government leaders that an international team of leading scientists would travel to China on a mission to better understand the context, the overall response, and exchange information and experience.
- 28 January 2020 (I-I): US law officials charged a Harvard University professor, a world leader in nanotechnology research, and two Chinese nationals who were researchers at Boston University and a Boston hospital with lying about their alleged links to the Chinese government. Charles Lieber, chair of Harvard University's Department of Chemistry and Chemical Biology, was charged with lying about participating in China's Thousand Talents Plan, which aims to attract research specialists working overseas. Two Chinese researchers were charged with being agents of a foreign government. They were Yanging Ye, a Boston University robotics researcher who prosecutors said lied about being in the Chinese army, and Zaosong Zheng, a cancer researcher at Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center who was arrested in December 2019 allegedly trying to smuggle research samples out of the country. Lieber was one of Harvard's most distinguished professors and a leader in nanoscience and nanotechnology research. An affidavit outlining the charges against Lieber notes that in January 2013, he signed an agreement between Harvard and Wuhan University of Technology (WUT) in China. According to the affidavit, "The stated purpose of the agreement, which had a five-year effective term, was to 'carry out advanced research and development of nanowire-based lithium ion batteries with high performance for electric vehicles.""

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-china-crime/us-charges-target-alleged-chinese-spying-at-harvard-boston-institutions-idUSKBN1ZR23V

https://www.reuters.com/article/uk-factcheck-harvard-doctor-arrested-cor/false-headline-claim-harvard-professor-arrested-for-creating-and-selling-the-new-coronavirus-to-china-idUSKBN21P292

https://www.theverge.com/2020/1/28/21112269/harvard-charles-lieber-arrested-fbi-china-lie-false-statements

https://www.economist.com/science-and-technology/2020/02/01/an-american-chemist-is-suspected-of-illegal-dealings-with-china

**30 January 2020 (WHO):** The WHO Director-General reconvened the <u>Emergency</u> Committee (EC). This was earlier than the 10-day period and only two days after the first



reports of limited human-to-human transmission were reported outside China. This time, the EC reached consensus and advised the Director-General that the outbreak constituted a Public Health Emergency of International Concern (PHEIC). The Director-General accepted the recommendation and declared the novel coronavirus outbreak (2019-nCoV) a PHEIC. This is the 6th time WHO has declared a PHEIC since the International Health Regulations (IHR) came into force in 2005. WHO's situation report for 30 January reported 7818 total confirmed cases worldwide, with the majority of these in China, and 82 cases reported in 18 countries outside China. WHO gave a risk assessment of very high for China, and high at the global level. / (GR): WHO Director General determines that the outbreak constitutes a Public Health Emergency of International Concern (PHEIC). This decision was taken on the basis of 150 confirmed cases outside China, First case of person to person transmission in US is reported, 6 cases in the US, 3 cases in Canada, 2 in the UK.

The WHO Director General had the backing of the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, Big Pharma and the World Economic Forum (WEF). There are indications that the decision for the **WHO** to declare a Global Emergency was taken on the sidelines of the World Economic Forum (WEF) in Davos (January 21-24) overlapping with the Geneva January 22 meeting of the Emergency Committee.

Both **WHO's Director Tedros** as well as **Bill Gates** were present at Davos 2020. Bill Gates announced the Gates Foundation's \$10 billion commitment to vaccines over the next 10 years.

- **30 January 2020 (GR): The Simulation Exercise Went Live.** The same corporate interests and foundations which were involved in the October 18 John Hopkins Simulation Exercise became REAL ACTORS involved in providing their support to the implementation of the WHO Public Health emergency (PHEIC).
- 31 January 2020 (GR): One day later following the launch of WHO Global Emergency, the Trump administration announced that it will deny entry to foreign nationals "who have traveled in China in the last 14 days". This immediately triggers a crisis in air transportation, China-US trade as well as the tourism industry, leading to substantial bankruptcies, not to mention unemployment.

Immediately triggers a campaign against ethnic Chinese throughout the Western World.

Early February 2020 (GR): the acronym of the coronavirus was changed from nCoV-2019 (its name under the October Event 201 John Hopkins Simulation Exercise before it was identified in early January 2020) to COVID-19.

- **3 February 2020 (WHO):** WHO releases the international community's <u>Strategic Preparedness and Response Plan</u> to help protect states with weaker health systems.
- 11 February 2020 (I-I): The International Committee on Taxonomy of Viruses (ICTV) "severe acute respiratory syndrome coronavirus 2 (SARS-CoV-2)" as the name of the new coronavirus. WHO then announces 'COVID-19' as the name of this new disease on the same day as WHO and ICTV were in communication about the naming of both the virus and the disease. In the same way the HIV virus causes AIDS, SARS-CoV-2 causes COVID-19. Commentators online that that COVID-19 is a reference to "Certification of Vaccination Identification by Artificial Intelligence' as 1 and 9 are letters A and I. <a href="https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/technical-guidance/naming-the-coronavirus-disease-(covid-2019)-and-the-virus-that-causes-it</a>



https://www.reuters.com/article/uk-factcheck-covid-name-abbreviation/false-claim-covid-19-stands-for-certification-of-vaccination-identification-by-artificial-intelligence-idUSKCN2262AS

**11-12 February 2020 (WHO):** WHO convened a Research and Innovation Forum on COVID-19, attended by more than 400 experts and funders from around the world, which included presentations by George Gao, Director General of China CDC, and Zunyou Wu, China CDC's chief epidemiologist.

**16-24 February 2020 (WHO):** The WHO-China Joint mission, which included experts from Canada, Germany, Japan, Nigeria, Republic of Korea, Russia, Singapore and the US (CDC, NIH) spent time in Beijing and also travelled to Wuhan and two other cities. They spoke with health officials, scientists and health workers in health facilities (maintaining physical distancing). The report of the joint mission can be found here: <a href="https://www.who.int/docs/default-source/coronaviruse/who-china-joint-mission-on-covid-19-final-report.pdf">https://www.who.int/docs/default-source/coronaviruse/who-china-joint-mission-on-covid-19-final-report.pdf</a>

24 February 2020 (GR): Moderna Inc supported by CIPI said its experimental mRNA COVID-19 vaccine, known as mRNA-1273, was ready for human testing.

**27 February 2020 (I-I):** Saudi Arabia placed a temporary ban on Umrah pilgrims in an attempt to ensure public safety by preventing the spread of the coronavirus. Foreign pilgrims are also halted from visiting the Prophet's Mosque in Madinah. <a href="https://www.arabnews.com/node/1633826/saudi-arabia">https://www.arabnews.com/node/1633826/saudi-arabia</a>

**28 February 2020 (GR):** A massive WHO vaccination campaign was announced by WHO Director General Dr. **Tedros Adhanom Ghebreyesus** 

Who was behind this campaign: GlaxoSmithKline in partnership with the Coalition for Epidemic Preparedness Innovations (CEPI). It is a Gates-WEF partnership, both of which were sponsors of the October 18, "Simulation Exercise". The campaign to develop vaccines was initiated prior to decision of the WHO to launch a Global Public Health emergency. It was first announced at the WEF meeting at Davos (21-24 January).

Late February 2020 (GR): Collapse of stock markets, value surge in stocks of Big Pharma.

Late February 2020 (GR): Second wave of transmission of the virus (Worldwide) to a large number of countries.

Late February – Early March 2020 (GR): More than 50% of the infected patients recover and are discharged from the hospitals. March 3, a total of 49,856 patients have recovered from COVID-19 and were discharged from hospitals in China. What this means that the total number of "confirmed infected cases" in China is 30,448. (Namely 80,304 minus 49856 = 30,448 (80 304 is the total number on confirmed cases in China (WHO data, March 3, 2020). These developments concerning "recovery" are not reported by the Western media.

**4 March 2020 (I-I):** Saudi Arabia suspended all Umrah pilgrimages and extended its ban on overseas pilgrims visiting the Grand Mosque in Makkah and the Prophet's Mosque in Madinah to all Saudi nationals and expatriates.

https://www.arabnews.com/node/1636776/saudi-arabia



5 March 2020 (GR): WHO Director General confirms that outside China there are 2055 cases reported in 33 countries. Around 80% of those cases continue to come from just three countries (South Korea, Iran, Italy).

These figures suggested that we are not facing a global health emergency, that the probability of infection was low. And Based on China's experience the treatment for the virus infection was effective.

**6 March 2020 (I-I):** Saudi Arabia announces that the Grand Mosque in Makkah and the Prophet's Mosque in Madinah will close an hour after the Isha prayer and will open an hour before Fajr (dawn) prayers each day.

https://www.arabnews.com/node/1637341/saudi-arabia

7 March 2020 (GR): The number of "confirmed cases" (infected and recovered) in the United States in early March is of the order of 430, rising to about 600 (March 8). Rapid rise in the course of March.

Compare that to the figures pertaining to the **Influenza B Virus:** The CDC estimates for 2019-2020 "at least 15 million virus flu illnesses... 140,000 hospitalizations and 8,200 deaths. (The Hill)

## Early March 2020 (GR): IMF and World Bank To the Rescue

The WHO Director General advises member countries that "the World Bank and the International Monetary Fund have both made funds available to stabilize health systems and mitigate the economic consequences of the epidemic". That is the proposed neoliberal "solution" to COVID-19. The World Bank has committed \$12billion in so-called "aid" which will contribute to building up the external debt of developing countries.

## 7 March 2020 (GR): China: The Pandemic is Almost Over

Reported new cases in China fall to double digit. 99 cases recorded on March 7. All of the new cases outside Hubei province are categorized as "imported infections" (from foreign countries). The reliability of the data remains to be established:

99 newly confirmed cases including 74 in Hubei Province, ... The new cases included 24 imported infections — 17 in Gansu Province, three in Beijing, three in Shanghai and one in Guangdong Province.

**10-11 March 2020 (GR):** Italy declares a lockdown, followed by several other countries of the EU. Deployment of 30,000 US troops in the EU as part of the "Defend Europe 2020" war games directed against Russia.

11 March 2020 (I-I): Peter Koenig publishes the article 'The Coronavirus COVID-19 Pandemic: The Real Danger is "Agenda ID2020" on Global Research in Canada about Agenda ID2020. Two of the founding partners of Agenda ID2020 are the Rockefeller Foundation and the GAVI Alliance, the latter of which is a global vaccine alliance with the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation and WHO as members.

 $\underline{https://www.globalresearch.ca/coronavirus-causes-effects-real-danger-agenda-number$ 

id2020/5706153

https://id2020.org/

https://www.gavi.org/



- 11 March 2020 (WHO): Deeply concerned both by the alarming levels of spread and severity, and by the alarming levels of inaction, WHO made the assessment that COVID-19 can be characterized as a pandemic / (GR): The Director General of the WHO officially declares the COV-19 Pandemic. Bear in mind the global health emergency was declared on January 30th without stating officially the existence of a pandemic outside Mainland China.
- 11 March 2020 (GR): Trump orders the suspension for 30 days of all transatlantic flights from countries of the European Union, with the exception of Britain. Coincides with the collapse of airline stocks and a new wave of financial instability. Devastating impacts on the tourist industry in Western Europe.
- **13 March 2020 (WHO):** <u>COVID-19 Solidarity Response Fund</u> launched to receive donations from private individuals, corporations and institutions.
- 16 March 2020 (GR): Moderna mRNA-1273 is tested in several stages with 45 volunteers in Seattle, Washington State. The vaccine program started in early February: "We don't know whether this vaccine will induce an immune response, or whether it will be safe. That's why we're doing a trial," Jackson stressed. "It's not at the stage where it would be possible or prudent to give it to the general population." (AP, March 16, 2020)
- 17 March 2020 (I-I): Saudi Arabia suspends congregational prayers across all mosques in the Kingdom, except for the Two Holy Mosques in Makkah and Madinah. <a href="https://www.arabnews.com/node/1642761/saudi-arabia">https://www.arabnews.com/node/1642761/saudi-arabia</a>
- **18 March 2020 (WHO):** WHO and partners launch the <u>Solidarity Trial</u>, an international clinical trial that aims to generate robust data from around the world to find the most effective treatments for COVID-19.
- **18 March 2020 (I-I):** Brian Rose of LondonReal.TV interviews conspiracy researcher David Icke about 'The Truth Behind The Coronavirus Pandemic, COVID-19 Lockdown & The Economic Crash.'

https://londonreal.tv/the-truth-behind-the-coronavirus-pandemic-covid-19-lockdown-the-economic-crash-david-icke/

- 19 March 2020 (I-I): Israeli academic Yuval Noah Harari publishes his opinion editorial, 'The world after coronavirus' in the Financial Times. https://www.ft.com/content/19d90308-6858-11ea-a3c9-1fe6fedcca75
- **19 March 2020 (I-I):** Saudi Arabia temporarily cancels prayers courtyards at the Grand Mosque and the Prophet's Mosque. https://www.arabnews.com/node/1644051/saudi-arabia
- 21 March 2020 (I-I): The Prophet's Night Journey and Ascension (Isra wa al-Miraj) is commemorated by Muslims around the world. <a href="https://www.arabianbusiness.com/culture-society/443214-no-public-holiday-in-uae-for-al-israa-wal-miraj">https://www.arabianbusiness.com/culture-society/443214-no-public-holiday-in-uae-for-al-israa-wal-miraj</a>
- **21 March 2020 (GR):** Secretary of State **Mike Pompeo** while addressing the American people from the White House stated that COVID-19 is a live military exercise.



"This is not about retribution, ... This matter is going forward — we are in a live exercise here to get this right."

With a disgusted look on his face, President Trump replied: "You should have let us know."

**24 March 2020 (I-I):** The US Congress discussed creating a digital dollar regulated by the Federal Reserve to increase the speed of stimulus payments to US households during the first COVID-19 stimulus debate in late March.

https://www.wsj.com/articles/fed-digital-dollars-are-part-of-debate-over-coronavirus-stimulus-11585085518

**25 March 2020 (I-I):** British heir to the throne Prince Charles of Windsor tests positive for COVID-19 and goes into self-isolation.

https://edition.cnn.com/world/live-news/coronavirus-outbreak-03-25-20-intl-hnk/h cc882daacccaa6f698ce0f1b562b42a2

**27 March 2020 (I-I):** British Prime Minister Boris Johnson tests positive for COVID-19. https://www.cnbc.com/2020/03/27/uk-says-prime-minister-boris-johnson-has-tested-positive-for-the-new-coronavirus.html

**30 March 2020 (I-I):** British heir to the throne Prince Charles of Windsor recovers from COVID-19 and leaves self-isolation.

https://www.independent.co.uk/life-style/royal-family/coronavirus-prince-charles-test-positive-recovered-self-isolation-royal-family-a9434951.html

March- April 2020 (GR): Planet Lockdown. Devastating economic and social consequences. The economic and social impacts far exceed those attributed to the coronavirus. Cited below are selected examples of a global process:

- Massive job losses and layoffs in the US, with more than 10 million workers filing claims for unemployment benefits.
- In India, a 21 days lockdown has triggered a wave of famine and despair affecting millions of homeless migrant workers all over the country. No lockdown for the homeless: "too poor to afford a meal".
- The impoverishment in Latin America and sub-Saharan Africa is beyond description. For large sectors of the urban population, household income has literally been wiped out.
- In Italy, the destabilization of the tourist industry has resulted in bankruptcies and rising unemployment.
- In many countries, citizens are the object of police violence. Five people involved in protests against the lockdown were killed by police in Kenya and South Africa.

**2 April 2020 (I-I):** Saudi Arabia's two holy cities, Makkah and Madinah, are placed under a 24-hour curfew until further notice.

https://www.arabnews.com/node/1651766/saudi-arabia

**3 April 2020 (I-I):** Former US diplomat Henry Kissinger publishes his opinion-editorial in the Wall Street Journal titled 'The Coronavirus Pandemic Will Forever Alter the World Order'

https://www.wsj.com/articles/the-coronavirus-pandemic-will-forever-alter-the-world-order-11585953005



**6 April 2020 (I-I):** British Prime Minister Boris Johnson, who tested positive for COVID 19 on 27 March 2020, is put into an intensive care unit (ICU) after his condition deteriorates.

https://www.bbc.com/news/uk-52192604

6 April 2020 (I-I): Brian Rose of LondonReal. TV interviews conspiracy researcher David Icke about 'The Coronavirus Conspiracy: How COVID-19 Will Seize Your Rights & Destroy Our Economy', resulting in YouTube removing the livestream video less than an hour after broadcast, and despite it being the second biggest livestream on YouTube in the world that day.

https://londonreal.tv/the-coronavirus-conspiracy-how-covid-19-will-seize-your-rights-destroy-our-economy-david-icke/

- **8 April 2020 (GR):** Mounting fear campaign led by Western media. Very rapid increase in so-called "confirmed cases". "1,282,931 confirmed cases of COVID-19, including 72,776 deaths, reported to WHO" (April 8). Mounting doubts on the reported "confirmed cases" of COVID-19. Failures of the CDC's categorization and statistical estimates.
- **9 April 2020 (I-I):** British Prime Minister Boris Johnson leaves an intensive care unit (ICU) after his condition from COVID-19 improves, but remains in hospital. <a href="https://www.bbc.com/news/uk-politics-52238276">https://www.bbc.com/news/uk-politics-52238276</a>
- **12 April 2020 (I-I):** British Prime Minister Boris Johnson leaves hospital after recovering from COVID-19.

https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2020/apr/12/boris-johnson-leaves-hospital-as-he-continues-recovery-from-coronavirus

14 April 2020 (I-I): President Donald Trump said he is halting funding to the World Health Organisation (WHO) while a review is conducted to cover WHO's "role in severely mismanaging and covering up the spread of coronavirus." This makes the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation the largest funder of WHO, ahead of any government.

https://edition.cnn.com/2020/04/14/politics/donald-trump-world-health-organization-funding-coronavirus/index.html

https://www.weforum.org/agenda/2020/04/who-funds-world-health-organization-un-coronavirus-pandemic-covid-trump/

**16 April 2020 (I-I):** Melinda Gates, co-founder of The Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation, announces and extra \$150 million of funding to help speed the development of treatments, vaccines and public health measures to tackle the new coronavirus outbreak, bringing the foundation's total commitment so far to \$250 million.

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-health-coronavirus-gates/gates-ups-pandemic-funds-to-250-million-says-trump-who-move-makes-no-sense-idUSKCN21X3FK

21 April 2020 (I-I): Saudi Arabia's General Presidency for the Affairs of the Two Holy Mosques extends the suspension of prayers in the Grand Mosque in Makkah and the Prophet's Mosque in Madinah during the Muslim holy month of Ramadan <a href="https://www.arabnews.com/node/1662336/saudi-arabia">https://www.arabnews.com/node/1662336/saudi-arabia</a>



21 April 2020 (I-I): U.S. crude oil futures collapsed below \$0 on Monday for the first time in history, amid a coronavirus-induced supply glut, ending the day at a stunning minus \$37.63 a barrel as desperate traders paid to get rid of oil.

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-global-oil/oil-price-crashes-into-negative-territory-for-the-first-time-in-history-amid-pandemic-idUSKBN2210V9

**22 April 2020 (I-I):** King Salman of Saudi Arabia allows preachers at Islam's holiest mosques in Makkah and Madinah to perform nightly Ramadan Taraweeh prayers, with them being broadcast live globally.

https://english.aawsat.com//home/article/2247441/king-salman-allows-preachers-perform-taraweeh-prayers-makkah-madinah

**22 April 2020 (I-I):** Ihsanic Intelligence (I-I) makes it first public statement on COVID-19 Pandemic stating, "As the <u>#ViralLockdown</u> 2020 is a result of a tawun (pandemic) of mass hostility of enemies from the <u>#Jinn</u>, then this <u>#Ramadan</u> should, if Allah wills, see this hostility abate as the Shayateen are locked in chains and people can engage in worship in their homes."

https://twitter.com/Ihsanic/status/1252862620773650433

23 April 2020 (I-I): Twitter said it will delete "unverified claims" that could lead directly to the destruction of infrastructure like 5G masts or causes widespread panic, but would not remove 5G and coronavirus misinformation, but would remove direct incitement to action.

https://www.bbc.com/news/technology-52395158

**24 April 2020 (I-I):** The holy Muslim month of fasting, Ramadan, commences globally. <a href="https://www.arabnews.com/node/1660636/saudi-arabia">https://www.arabnews.com/node/1660636/saudi-arabia</a>

**30 April 2020 (I-I):** Co-founder of the Bill & Melinda Gates foundation, and healthcare and vaccine philanthropist Bill Gates states in a blog post that "we need to manufacture and distribute at least 7 billion doses of the vaccine" and that "In order to stop the pandemic, we need to make the vaccine available to almost every person on the planet. We've never delivered something to every corner of the world before."

https://www.gatesnotes.com/Health/What-you-need-to-know-about-the-COVID-19-vaccine?

**1 May 2020 (I-I):** The bill H. R. 6666, proposed as "COVID–19 Testing, Reaching, And Contacting Everyone (TRACE) Act", enters into the US House of Representatives to authorise the US Secretary of Health and Human Services to award grants to eligible entities to conduct diagnostic testing for COVID–19, and related activities such as contact tracing, through mobile health units and, as necessary, at individuals' residences, and for other purposes.

https://www.congress.gov/bill/116th-congress/house-bill/6666/text?r=2&s=1

**3 May 2020 (I-I):** Brian Rose of LondonReal.TV interviews conspiracy researcher David Icke about the banning of his work on 'ROSE / ICKE III - THE LIVESTREAM', which aims to be the most viewed livestream of an interview with over a million viewers on its own independent platform.

https://londonreal.tv/1000000-fighting-for-freedom/



**3 May 2020 (I-I):** YouTube and Facebook delete the official pages of conspiracy researcher David Icke.

https://www.bbc.com/news/technology-52517797

**3 May 2020 (I-I):** US President Donald Trump promises a 'conclusive' U.S. report on COVID-19's origins to a laboratory in Wuhan, China. US Secretary of State Mike Pompeo states "I can tell you that there is a significant amount of evidence that this came from that laboratory in Wuhan."

https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2020-05-03/pompeo-says-enormous-evidence-links-virus-to-wuhan-laboratory

https://www.theguardian.com/world/2020/may/03/mike-pompeo-donald-trump-coronavirus-chinese-laboratory

**4 May 2020 (I-I):** Intelligence sources tell British newspaper 'The Guardian' that there is no current evidence to suggest that coronavirus leaked from a Chinese research laboratory, contradicting recent White House claims that there is growing proof this is how the pandemic began.

https://www.theguardian.com/world/2020/may/04/five-eyes-network-contradicts-theory-covid-19-leaked-from-lab

7 May 2020 (I-I): The Bank of England has predicted that the British economy is set to shrink by its most since 1706, at around a 30% decline. <a href="https://time.com/5833533/uk-economy-coronavirus/">https://time.com/5833533/uk-economy-coronavirus/</a>

7 May 2020 (I-I): With more than 73,000 American dead from COVID-19, US President Donald Trump stated "We went through the worst attack we've ever had on our country, this is worst attack we've ever had. This is worse than Pearl Harbour, this is worse than the World Trade Center. There's never been an attack like this. And it should have never happened. Could've been stopped at the source. Could've been stopped in China. It should've been stopped right at the source. And it wasn't." President Trump said the outbreak had hit the US harder than the Japanese bombing of Pearl Harbour in World War Two, or the 9/11 attacks on 11 September 2001.

https://www.bbc.com/news/world-us-canada-52568405

7 May 2020 (I-I): Saudi Arabia has bolstered coronavirus precautionary measures at the two Holy Mosques in Makkah and Madinah, by installing sterilisation gates to disinfect people before they enter the mosques for prayers. The new gates have thermal cameras that can detect the temperature of people from a distance of 6 meters - with a smart screen displaying the temperatures of more than one person at the same time in a second. <a href="https://www.khaleejtimes.com/coronavirus-pandemic/coronavirus-disinfection-gates-installed-at-two-holy-mosques-in-makkah-madinah">https://www.khaleejtimes.com/coronavirus-pandemic/coronavirus-disinfection-gates-installed-at-two-holy-mosques-in-makkah-madinah</a>

**8 May 2020 (I-I):** The U.S. economy lost a staggering 20.5 million jobs in April, the steepest plunge in payrolls since the Great Depression of the 1920s. <a href="https://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-economy/coronavirus-deals-us-job-losses-of-205-million-historic-unemployment-rate-in-april-idUSKBN22K1NS">https://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-economy/coronavirus-deals-us-job-losses-of-205-million-historic-unemployment-rate-in-april-idUSKBN22K1NS</a>